Community Bulletin



No 24/21

Wednesday, 1 September 2021



We have been gifted
with many things
from our loving God;
let us therefore
ask almighty God
that the whole world
may be watered from these springs
of all blessing and life.
Amen

Dear Families,

No Change for the Remainder of Term 3

Earlier this afternoon the Premier, Dan Andrews, announced that schools will continue to operate in lockdown mode for the remainder of term 3. That means lockdown learning from home will continue and there will be no changes to the way the school is currently operating.

While we all would love to see the children return to school, I certainly understand that nothing is more important than safeguarding the health of our community.

Every child, every family should be proud of how lockdown learning has progressed this term. We have witnessed an exceptionally high level of engagement by the children in their online meets, posting work to SeeSaw and completing the tasks required of them. I know that the past weeks have been challenging for many, and the next three weeks will be equally as such, so I congratulate every family on your persistence and resilience.

Expect a Call - Time for a Chat?

Over the next two weeks, you can expect a call from your child's teacher. Why? We want to have a chat with you and your child to get a deeper understanding of how your child has approached their learning this term. You and your child might be asked questions such as:

- What type of learning do you find the most enjoyable?
- What type of learning do you find the most challenging?
- What do you do when a learning task is challenging?
- What would you like to continue when you return to school?

Hearing the children's reflections will ensure that their 'voice' informs our planning for term 4 and help us to continue to plan learning for them that is purposeful, meaningful and engaging.

Pupil Free Days 16 and 17 September

Both Thursday, 16 September and Friday, 17 September will be pupil free days during which time the school staff will be undertaking preparations for term 4. We need to ensure that we are ready for all possibilities and eventualities that term 4 might bring.

This means that on both days:

- There will be no onsite supervision for children provided.
- Before and after school care will not be available.
- Online meets with children will not be held.
- The children will be provided with work via SeeSaw as usual.

School Calendar

As you can imagine all of our planned events for term 3 have had to be either cancelled or postponed. As yet I can not give you an answer as to if and when sacraments will be held this year, or when we will be able to open up for parent visits to the school. Much of what we can do is determined by the COVID restrictions that are in place at any given time, so please be patient with us. I will communicate dates as soon as I can.

DPV Health COVID-19 Vaccination

www.dovhealth.org.au

Getting vaccinated has never been more important – it is well and truly our way out of this pandemic.

Since Wednesday, 25 August 2021, anyone aged 16-59 years is able to receive the Pfizer vaccine, and anyone aged 18-59 years will be able to choose to receive either Pfizer or AstraZeneca. Those aged 60 and over will continue to receive AstraZeneca.

DPV Health is currently offering both AstraZeneca and Pfizer vaccines at Town Hall Broadmeadows vaccination hub, pop-up sites and Medical Centres.

For more information you can visit the DPV website by scanning the QR code or you can book an appointment by calling 1300 378 829 or call the Coronavirus Hotline on 1800 675 398. For an interpreter, press 0.

Building Works on Track



One positive from the last month is that our building works are on track.

This photo shows that construction of the new junior toilet block is well underway.

Similarly, the refurbishment of the hall is progressing. So far external internal and painting is underway as well as the construction of new storage cupboards.

At this rate, works should be completed on time by mid-November.

Have You seen....??



I encourage you to keep an eye on our school website, especially the *News and Events* section which is regularly updated.

Here you'll find videos and examples of what the children and staff have been up to. You can also find copies of previous Community Bulletins.

To get to the website just scan the QR code!

Stay safe and well. God bless,



Paul Sedunary Principal

Community News





نشرة مدرسية

1 ايلول 2021



وهبنا ألهنا المحب أشياء كثيرة لذلك دعونا نسال الله المحب ان يسقي ألعالم من هذه الينابيع من كل نعمة وحياة آمين



ألأعزاء أولياء ألأمور،

لا تغيير لتكملة الفصل الثالث

في وقت سابق من ظهر هذا اليوم ، أعلن رئيس حكومة دان أندروز أن المدارس ستستمر في العمل في وضع الإغلاق للفترة المتبقية من الفصل 3. وهذا يعني أن التعلم من المنزل سيستمر ولن تكون هناك تغييرات على الطريقة التي تعمل بها المدرسة حاليًا.

بينما نود جميعًا رؤية الأطفال يعودون إلى المدرسة ، أفهم بالتأكيد أنه لا يوجد شيء أكثر أهمية من الحفاظ على صحة مجتمعنا.

يجب أن يفتخر كل طفل وكل أسرة بكيفية تقدم تعلمه من خلال هذا ألأغلاق . لقد شهدنا مستوى عالٍ بشكل استثنائي من مشاركة الأطفال في لقاءاتهم عبر الإنترنت ، ونشر العمل على سي سو وإكمال المهام المطلوبة منهم. أعلم أن الأسابيع الماضية كانت مليئة بالتحديات بالنسبة للكثيرين ، وستكون الأسابيع الثلاثة المقبلة على نفس القدر ، لذلك أهنئ كل أسرة على مثابرتك ومرونتك.

توقع مكالمة _ وقت للدردشة؟

خلال الأسبو عين المقبلين ، يمكنك توقع مكالمة من معلم طفلك. لماذا ا؟ نريد إجراء محادثة معك ومع طفلك للحصول على فهم أعمق لكيفية تعامل طفلك مع تعلم هذا المصطلح. قد تُطرح عليك أنت وطفلك أسئلة مثل:

- ما هو نوع التعلم الذي تجده أكثر إمتاعًا؟
- ما هو نوع التعلم الذي تجده أكثر صعوبة؟
- ماذا تفعل عندما يكون الواجب صعب حله ؟
- ما الذي ترغب في مواصلته عند العودة إلى المدرسة؟

ألأستماع إلى آراء الأطفال يأكد لنا "صوتهم" و يطلعنا على تخطيطنا للفصل الدراسي الرابع ويساعدنا على الاستمرار في التخطيط لتعلمهم بطريقة هادفة وذات معنى .

عطلة للطلاب فقط في يومي 16 و 17 من ايلول

سيكون كل من الخميس 16 و ألجمعة 17 من ايلول أيامًا خالية من التلاميذ ، وخلال هذه الفترة سيتولى الكادر ألتعليمي لمدرسة الاستعدادات للفصل الدراسي الرابع. نحن بحاجة للتأكد من أننا جاهزون لجميع الاحتمالات التي قد يجلبها الفصل الرابع

هذا يعني أنه في كلا اليومين:

- لن يكون هناك إشراف في الموقع للأطفال.
- لن تكون الرعاية قبل المدرسة وبعدها متاحة.
- لن يتم عقد لقاءات عبر الإنترنت مع الأطفال.
- سيتم تزويد الأطفال بالعمل عبر سي سو كالمعتاد.

التقويم المدرسي

كما ترى ، فقد تم إلغاء أو تأجيل جميع الأحداث المخطط لها للفصل 3. حتى الآن لا أستطيع أن أجيب على ما إذا كانت الأسرار المقدسة ستقام هذا العام ومتى ، أو متى سنكون قادرين على الانفتاح لزيارات أولياء الأمور إلى المدرسة. يتم تحديد الكثير مما يمكننا فعله من خلال قيود كوفيد الموجودة في أي وقت ، لذا يرجى التحلي بالصبر معنا. سأبلغك التواريخ في أقرب وقت ممكن.

التطعيم ضد كوفيد من خلال صحة DPV



لم يكن التطعيم أكثر أهمية من أي وقت مضى - فهو حقًا طريقنا للخروج من هذا الوباء.

منذ يوم الأربعاء ، 25 آب 2021 ، يمكن لأي شخص يتراوح عمره بين 16 و 59 عامًا تلقي لقاح فايزر ، وسيتمكن أي شخص يتراوح عمره بين 18 و 59 عامًا من اختيار تلقي إما فايزر او أسترازينيكا . سيستمر أولئك الذين تبلغ أعمار هم 60 عامًا أو أكثر في تلقي استرازينيكا .

تقدم صحة DPV حالياً لقاحات فايزر و استرازينيكا في مركز التطعيم برودميدوس تاون هول والمواقع المتحركة والمراكز الطبية.

للمزيد من المعلومات ، يمكنك زيارة موقع DPV على الويب عن طريق مسح رمز الاستجابة السريعة أو يمكنك حجز موعد عن طريق الاتصال بالرقم 1300378829 أو الاتصال بالخط الساخن لفيروس كورونا 398 675 1800. للحصول على مترجم ، اضغط على 0.

أعمال البناء على المسار الصحيح

أحد الأمور الإيجابية من الشهر الماضي هو أن أعمال البناء لدينا تسير على الطريق الصحيح.

تُظهر هذه الصورة بناء حمام الأطفال الجديد يسير على مايرام.

وبالمثل ، تتقدم أعمال تجديد القاعة. حتى الآن تجري أعمال الدهان والطلاء الخارجي وكذلك إنشاء مخازن جديدة.

إذا استمر التقدم في البناء على هذا الشكل ، ينبغي الانتهاء من الأعمال في الوقت المحدد بحلول منتصف تشرين الثاني.

هل رأيت....؟؟

أشجعكُ على مراقبة موقع مدرستنا على الويب، وخاصة قسم الأخبار والأحداث الذي يتم تحديثه بانتظام.

ستجد هنا مقاطع فيديو وأمثلة لما كان الأطفال والموظفون على وشك القيام به. يمكنك أيضًا العثور على نسخ من نشرات المجتمع السابقة. للوصول إلى موقع الويب ، ما عليك سوى مسح رمز الاستجابة السريعة ضوئيًا!

ابق آمنًا و بصحة جيدة. بار ك الله،



مع تحيات

بول سدينري مدير المدرسة